Carrigaline Municipal District
Cork County Council
Floor 5
County Hall
Cork

10<sup>th</sup> March 2021

# TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District

A Chara,

Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: -

Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held via Microsoft Teams on Monday 15<sup>th</sup> of March at 14:00 for the transaction of the following business:

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 15<sup>th</sup> February 2021.

- 2. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations
- (i) Extinguishment of public road at Ringabella
- 3. Comhfhreagras / Correspondence
- 4. Municipal District Officer Report
- 5. Members Discretionary Fund
- 6. Community Fund 2021
- (i) Branding & Promotion Policy
- 7. Pride of Place 2021
- 8. 2021 Roads Programme
- 9. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of Motion in the name of:

# Cllr. Liam O'Connor

- 1. "That the area engineer assesses if the parklet in the Owenabue carpark could be extended. Four car parking spaces would need to be removed. Plant boxes to section off the area would be required and additional seating could be installed. See attached picture of the area I am referring to."
- 2. "That this MD initiate a framework plan to guide development and investment in water-based activities on the Owenabue and Owenabue estuary over the coming years."

### **Cllr. Audrey Buckley**

- 1. "Crosshaven to Carrigaline Railway walk needs signage and railway signals repainted. Many of the public informational boards are outdated and have flaking paint. With works recently on the path, it would complement the area to get these repainted and updated. (pics attached) Also there are still white walking and cycling stencils on the path, as well as some new signage on the verges conflicting information."
- 2. "As a local resident in the Churchbay area, I have never seen the amount of water pooling on the road and the runoff into St. Patricks Cemetery. I realise we have had unprecedented rainfall recently. Has something changed with the way the fields nearby are being farmed? Is there sufficient drainage on the road for the runoff? Do farmers need to be responsible for their water tables?"
- 3. "Is it possible for us to install 'Compact-able Bins' (sponsored) in and around the Crosshaven area? Will CCC collect if we can agree on a specific type?"

#### **Cllr. Seamus McGrath**

- 1. "To seek a written report on issues arising from the recent Fire in Ringaskiddy outlining what role the Council has in preparing a Major Incident Emergency Plan for the Ringaskiddy area. Given the concentration of industry in close proximity to a residential area, a specific localised plan should be in place for Ringaskiddy and nearby communities."
- 2. "To request an update from the Engineer on plans to address the serious surface water ponding issue at Assumption Villas, Rockenham"
- 3. "To ask the Engineer to consider immediate traffic calming measures between the Forest Hill roundabout and Rosehill. The main improvement scheme for this stretch is likely to take some time and measures are needed now."

#### **Cllr. Aidan Lombard**

- 1. "That the old Fountainstown Road be included in the roads repair program. When the new road was built this road was never abandoned by Cork county council and was always maintained before the new road was built and I am asking that it should continue to be."
- 2. "That the public toilets in Roberts Cove and Rocky bay would be provided from June 1st as opposed to July 1st."

## Cllr. Marcia D'Alton

- 1. "That the litterbins in the Haulbowline Island park would be opened and made operational without any further delay."
- 2. "That Cork County Council would consider the potential of developing a board walk along the top of the beach at Gobby, Ringaskiddy, leading from the beach car park to the amenity of Paddy's Point."

- 3. "There are three gaps in the footpath at the Cross River Ferry entrance to allow vehicles to enter and leave the ferry terminal. Pedestrians using this footpath along the R610 have priority. Vehicles often behave as if the priority is theirs. To clarify this priority and to increase safety for pedestrians, I ask the Municipal District to support:
  - a. The ramping of the footpaths at each of the three entrances
  - b. The continuation of the footpath by painted lines across each of the three entrances."

## Cllr. Ben Dalton O'Sullivan

- 1. "That the area engineer would make arrangements to have the river at the back of the 8 properties at Tulligmore, Ballinhassig cleared of debris. There are currently Castrol Oil Barrels, plastic waste, a tree and other debris which is across the river. These are possibly hazardous for the local environment and may cause a blockage at Paddy's Bridge. "
- 2. "That the area office would arrange to carry out works on the old bridge at school road, Ballygarvan to expose and restore the old stone walls which run from the Bridge and down school road. These walls are currently hidden under many years of overgrowth."
- 10. Rún Comhghairdis / Votes of Congratulations
- 11. Aon Ghnó Eile / Any Other Business

Ian Broe Meeting Administrator Tel: 021 4285058

Email: ian.broe@corkcoco.ie